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United Kingdom — Electromagnetic Aircraft Launch System Long Lead Sub-
Assemblies

WASHINGTON, Nov. 15, 2011 — The Defense Security Cooperation Agency notified Congress today of a
possible Foreign Military Sale to the Government of the United Kingdom for one long lead sub-assemblies for
the Electromagnetic Aircraft Launch System/Advanced Arresting Gear (EMALS/AAG) and associated
equipment, parts, training and logistical support for an estimated cost of $200 million.

The Government of the United Kingdom (UK) has requested the long lead sub-assemblies for the
Electromagnetic Aircraft Launch System/Advanced Arresting Gear (EMALS/AAG). The EMALS long lead
sub-assemblies include: Energy Storage System, Power Conditioning System, and Launch Control System. The
AAG includes: Power Conditioning, Energy Absorption Subsystems, Shock Absorbers, and Drive Fairleads.
Also proposed are other items for Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment, spare and repair parts, support
equipment, personnel training and training equipment, publications and technical documentation, software
support, U.S. Government and contractor engineering, technical, and logistics support services, and all other
related elements of program support. The estimated cost is $200 million.

This proposed sale will contribute to the foreign policy and national security of the United States by helping to
maintain and improve the security of a key NATO ally that has been, and continues to be, an important force for
major political stability and economic progress throughout Europe.

The proposed sale will improve the UK’s aircraft carrier capability to meet current and future threats of
adversaries at sea. The sub-systems will introduce state-of-the-art technology in the areas of aircraft launch and
recovery onboard the UK’s future aircraft carrier program. The UK will have no problem absorbing these
additional sub-systems and support into its armed forces.

The proposed sale of this equipment and support will not alter the basic military balance in the region.

The prime contractor will be General Atomics in Rancho Bernardo, California. There are no known offset
agreements proposed in connection with this potential sale.

Implementation of this sale will not require the assignment of additional U.S. Government or contractor
representatives to the UK.

There will be no adverse impact on U.S. defense readiness as a result of this proposed sale.
This notice of a potential sale is required by law and does not mean the sale has been concluded.
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